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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT




Security and Enforcement Committee, 2:00 PM on May 15, 2017
Antoines’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

I.
Call to Order, Roll Call and Introduction of Attendees by Co-Chair Bob Simms and Executive 
Director Emily Remington.
Committee members present:   Gail Cavett, Bev Fulk, Ann Kesler, Vincent Marcello, Brittany 
Mc Govern, Dennis Pearse, Co-Chair Bob Simms.
Committee members absent:  Steve Caputo, Bryan Drude, Albin Guillot, Dwyre McComsey, Mike Tilbury, Co-Chair Robert Watters.
Guests:  Ethan Ellestad, Hannah Kreiger-Berson, Executive Director Emily Remington, Terry Schriber.
II.
Approval of April 2017 Meeting Notes
Meeting Notes unanimously approved.
III.
Status of Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) 
Emily Remington reported that the document was still at City Hall and would go to City Council end of the month, hopefully to be approved by early June.
IV.
Demonstration of French Quarter Task Force App
Bob Simms gave brief background of the app’s original concept and evolution - initially only one app, eventually developing into three apps.  Focusing on Version 3 of the administrative app, Bob showed how previously, trip sheets had presented an arduous process completed manually by officers then deciphered by administration and entered into an Excel spreadsheet.  That process took 6-12 hrs; equally time-consuming were the processes of recording locations of vehicles and tracking officers.  But once iPads with GPS were assigned/dedicated to each officer’s vehicle, a map was created with a “real time” look at officers’ locations, enabling them to enter their activity data, then to be down-loaded by administration.  Bob showed an example of tracking an officer – time in/out, mileage and zone/route followed.  Vincent Marcello asked Bob if he thought NOPD would ever consider using these applications; Bob thought probably not.  Just as importantly, saving administrative time consequently results in saving money needed for future expenses such as a vehicle replacement fund.  Related to that, a question was asked about status of the vehicle donated by French Quarter Advocates.  FQA President Bryan Drude is waiting for finalization of the Agreement with the City so the vehicle can be released to the streets.
V.
Bourbon St. Update
Ann Kesler reported activity to be about the same, with some improvement.  Bob concurred, saying that MAX stats had remained the same, reflecting a high number of simple crimes and aggressive 
solicitation.  Noise and problems created around businesses by street performers continues; officers are unable to do much because the activities are not illegal.  Increase in app calls for 800-1000 blocks of Bourbon due to crime displacement.  Moving 18 officers from the residential area seems to have helped Bourbon St; Gail believed it also helped some nearby streets frequented by more hard-core drug dealers.  Perimeter coverage by State Police is helping as well.
VI.
Royal Street Update
Bob showed some of the photos Mike Tilbury had shown at last month’s meeting illustrating Pirates Alley problems; FMC police are doing better with enforcement.  Those problems have been feeding into Royal St., where one of the biggest current problems presents a huge safety issue – an “art performance” with spray paint and fire.  The artist is very aggressive and convinces police that his permit for fence art display gives him the right to any type display.  There are now several policing entities but none seem to know or understand Vieux Carre ordinances.  A standardized enforcement guide is needed that specifically addresses entertainment artists, including break-dancers.
Royal St. is still plagued by vagrants sleeping in doorways night and day, businesses blocked by crowds around entertainers and hotel guests complaining about amplified street music, especially the blasting music from the Darth Vader performer.  Ethan Ellestad, MACCNO’s Executive Director, told how this also creates problems for legitimate entertainers, prompting Gail to ask if there wasn’t a way MACCNO could organize a plan to issue credentials for legitimate entertainers, since there currently are no such controls.  Ethan stated that although MACCNO will not take a position against any performer, they also will not defend any not in the confines of the law; they can only advise bad actors on how to be a better participant in the scene.  Gail saw a need to start working with MACCNO towards disowning problem actors – everyone should agree on an ordinance or actions to be taken.  Defining disturbing the peace should be a first step, since that is somewhat subjective.  Hannah Kreiger-Berson has been researching legalities.  Bob felt that the new Royal St. Patrol with Levee Board vehicle patrolling 100-400 blocks of Royal has made some difference.  All the entities work together and the Task Force picks up remaining blocks.
VII.
French Quarter Task Force April 2017 Statistics and Feedback
Bob summarized statistics for April and showed a chart with app calls locations reflecting the same problem locations as March – 700 block Royal, 900 block St. Louis and 1300 block Decatur.  However, a new area has come to the front, locations around Esplanade/Rampart , lower Burgundy and Dauphine, and 1000 block of Bourbon St.  Upper Bourbon St. is better due to DDD attention.  First Quarter 2017 map of robberies and homicides showed 1 homicide, 6 armed robberies and 13 simple robberies.  The Task Force is becoming a very stable group as they better understand the Vieux Carre ordinances, some even better than NOPD.   Feedback coming from the public shows that most are happy with the Task Force.  Bob pointed out contrast in SEC meeting discussions; two years ago it was dominated by crime, now it’s looking more for solutions to nuisance problems.
VIII.
Meeting adjourned at 3:12 PM.


Next SEC Meeting scheduled for June 19, 2017.

Notes compiled by Bev Fulk
